
Public Hearing  September 11, 2007 

At 7:15 p.m. Supervisor Lester called to order a public hearing located at the Town Hall, 18 
State Street, Brockport, New York on September 11, 2007.  The purpose of the public hearing was 
to hear all persons for or against the adoption of Local Law 3 of 2007 – amendment to Local Law 3 
of 2006 Section 170-31 Schedule V: Stop Intersections.  The amendment includes the placement of 
a stop sign at the intersection of Goldenhill Lane and Long Point Lane in Phase 1 of Northview 
Subdivision in the Town of Sweden. 
  

Town Board Members present were Supervisor Nat O. Lester, III, Councilperson Robert 
Carges, Councilperson Patricia Connors, Councilperson Thomas Ferris and Councilperson Danielle 
Windus-Cook.  Also present were Finance Director Leisa Strabel, Director of Buildings and 
Grounds Jeremy Oakden, Superintendent of Highways Fred Perrine and Town Clerk Karen 
Sweeting.  

Visitors present were residents Jim Hamlin and Jeffrey Davignon.  
 

 Supervisor Lester asked Town Clerk Karen Sweeting to read the legal notice published in 
the Town newspapers.  Notice was read.   
 
 Supervisor Lester asked if anyone would like to comment.  No comments were made.  The 
public hearing was closed at 7:30 pm. 
  
      Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
      Karen M. Sweeting 
      Town Clerk 


